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In August, our youth group went away for summer camp. They had a wonderful time §

and we enjoyed hearing all about camp on Sunday August 24th. Please pray for spiritual fruit E
as most in our youth group have not professed faith in Jesus. We said farewell to Terry in
August. He was a huge blessing to our church, but now is continuing his training for the
ministry at another local church and at seminary. Please keep him in your prayers. Audrey and
Daphne started back to school the first week of September. Audrey is in her final year of
school before university and Daphne is in her last year of primary. Parents & Toddlers is a
ministry for local moms and dads and their preschoolers. Every Thursday at 10am the children
are served snacks, participate in making crafts, sing Christian music, and hear a Bible story.
There are more than 50 individuals who come each week. Please be in prayer for those
precious children and their parents. Most of the attendees do not know Jesus as their Saviour.
The men of our church had a wonderful time at our quarterly Men’s Breakfast on the 20th of
September. It was a great time fellowshipping around God's Word. Our church joined with
four other churches in our area for prayer, fellowship, and a study on the Trinity on Sunday
September 21st. It was wonderful to worship with sister churches and hear about all that God
is doing in their areas. Joshua had the pleasure of leading worship on Thursday the 25th at a
London Pastor’s gathering. There are all lot of faithful men serving the Lord all over the city.
Please pray that God would continue to use them to reach the hearts of Londoners with the
Gospel. We had the pleasure of baptising James on Sunday the 28th. Please continue to pray
for him. Joshua and Ashley celebrated their 24th wedding anniversary on September 29th.
Thank you all for your support and prayers!
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